
May 10, 2023

To the Honorable Speaker and Members, 
The House of Representatives of the State of Washington

Ladies and Gentlemen:

I am returning herewith, without my approval as to Section 5, Engrossed House Bill No. 1337 
entitled: 

Section 5 of the bill gives local governments authority to waive or defer fees, defer payment of 
taxes, or waive other regulations for the development of accessory dwelling units (ADUs) if 
specified conditions are met. The specified conditions are that the ADU must be located within 
an urban growth area, and the ADU must be subject to a locally adopted covenant program 
ensuring that the ADU will be primarily utilized for long-term housing. Current law allows 
local governments to waive fees, taxes, and to establish various incentives for the construction 
of ADUs without requiring the creation of a local covenant program. The administrative costs 
necessary to administer a new covenant program for ADUs may cause some cities to 
discontinue current incentive programs.  

For these reasons I have vetoed Section 5 of Engrossed House Bill No. 1337.

With the exception of Section 5, Engrossed House Bill No. 1337 is approved.

"AN ACT Relating to expanding housing options by easing barriers to the 
construction and use of accessory dwelling units."

Jay Inslee
Governor

Respectfully submitted,


